
млǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлму 
 

 
 

aŀǊƪ IŜŀƭȅ 
twLb/Lt![ 

 
YŜǊǊȅ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ 
59t¦¢¸ twLb/Lt![ 

 
wǳǘƘ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎ 
!5aLbL{¢w!¢hw 

 
 

 
 

9ȄŎŜƭ ǘƻŘŀȅ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ  

 

 

 

Balaklava High School  

th .ƻȄ пм Dǿȅ ¢ŎŜ  .![!Y[!±!  {!  рпсм 
tƘƻƴŜ лу ууснлслл CŀȄ лу ууснлсрл 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŘƭΦлтсфΦƛƴŦƻϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

It has been a very sad and traumatic return to school this term, with the 

sudden loss of Max Heaslip during the school holidays and the equally 

tragic passing of Blade Edwards last weekend in a motor vehicle 

accident.  These exceptionally sad events have sent shock waves 

through the school community and as a school we send our profound 

condolences and deepest sympathies to both the Heaslip and Edwards 

families.  

While it is at such times that we see the strength and compassion of our 

community as family and friends are supported in their grief, it is important 

to understand that reactions and responses to such events may vary and 

may last for many months to come. From a parent point of view, 

remaining connected with your child, talking with them, and ensuring 

they know you are there for them, are essential in supporting them.  

The school will also be focused on supporting students over the coming 

weeks, and if you have any questions regarding your childõs support 

needs please do not hesitate to contact the school.  

Meidai School Visit  

Since 2000 the school has hosted students from Meidai University High 

School in Tokyo for a two week study tour program.  This program is one 

of the longest running and successful programs of its type in South 

Australia, a highlight of the Balaklava High School year and a strong 

reflection of the generous, welcoming and open nature of the great 

many families in our community.  

This year we have welcomed ten students from the Meidai School and I 

trust that they will again receive, from all involved, the wonderful 

experience that has made the program so successful for so long.  I 

sincerely thank the Allegretto, Baker, Karklins, Lamond, Litzow, Marshman, 

Mellow, Mojares, Parker and Tiller families for opening up their homes to 

the students and to all those involved, staff, students and families who 

have, and will, over this fortnight, contribute to this excellent program. I 

particularly acknowledge the extensive work and long hours committed 

by Ms Thiel, Ms Brookes, Mrs Von Zieden and Mrs Cmrlec in ensuring the 

study tour is well organised, rich in cultural and language learning 

opportunities and highly memorable.  

Staffing  

I am pleased to be able to announce that the new Principal of Balaklava 

High School, commencing at the beginning of next year is Sonia Pringle.  

Sonia is a long term resident of Balaklava, has worked and taught at 

Balaklava High School, and, over the last five years has  been a teacher 

and leader in sites in the Mid North.  On behalf of the school community, I 

congratulate Sonia on her appointment.  

There are currently five other positions advertised or currently in the 

selection panel process, and announcements regarding successful 

applicants for these positions will be announced in subsequent 

newsletters.  
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STEMworks 

The redevelopment work for the STEMworks project 

is progressing very swiftly and on track to be 

completed by the end of November this year.  The 

concrete foundations for the extension to the 

òoldó Science facility have been laid and we will 

shortly see the erection of the internal framework.  

The refurbishment of S1 and S2 has commenced, 

and if all continues to go to plan, classes can 

begin using these refurbished areas by early next 

month.  With classes using S1 and S2, the 

refurbishment work on the northern end of the 

new science building will then start.   

Eisteddfod  

It has again been very pleasing to see a broad 

number of students from the school participating 

in the recently concluded, Balaklava Eisteddfod.  

It has been a privilege to see the continued 

growth of confidence, quality and pride in our 

school performers and performances over recent 

years under the expert and passionate teaching 

of Tahlia Crickmar and Melanie Evans. Well done 

to all those who participated in this excellent 

community event. It was also very pleasing to see 

the Balaklava Eisteddfod Society using our 

Performing Arts facility to host the Speech and 

Drama section.  Feedback about this facility has 

been outstanding, and it is certainly a feature 

about which the school can be very proud and 

which can be well utilised as a community 

resource. Again well done to all involved and I 

draw your attention to the Eisteddfod article later 

in the newsletter.  

In conclusion I hope to see all actively engaged in 

their studies again this Semester and look forward 

to another very successful term.  

Reminder:  Showcase next Monday 13 th August  

School Closure Day Monday 3 rd September  

Mark Healy  

 

 

 

 

DEPUTYõS REPORT 

It is with great sadness that I extend my heartfelt 

condolences to both the Heaslip and Edwards 

families. It is such a tragedy when young lives are cut 

short and it is never a natural progression for parents 

to grieve the loss of a child. One thing we can take 

away from this is how wonderful our community is at 

embracing and supporting people. I would like to 

thank all who have expressed their care and concern 

for myself and the staff and students at Balaklava 

High School during this time.  

I would like to thank Carena Brookes who covered 

the daily organisation during my week away in the 

first week of term. I was able enjoy time away with my 

family knowing the daily organisation was being 

managed seamlessly.  

The students have settled quickly into the routine of 

Semester 2. For our senior students, particularly those 

undertaking Stage 2 this period of time can be 

particularly stressful as the pressure of final deadlines 

and examinations near. It is important that they 

remain focused and organised at this time and that 

they perhaps make sacrifices in some areas so that 

they can be assured of success. Levels of anxiety and 

stress start to rise, so be mindful of these pressures at 

home as you endeavour to support them. If you are 

concerned about your child please contact us at the 

high school.  

Subject Selections for 2019  

Subject Counselling Evening: 3pm ð 8pm Wednesday 

15th August for 2019 Year 10s and 11s  

This term will have a very strong focus on course 

counselling as students moving into Years 10, 11 and 

12, select subjects for 2019, and, in doing so, are 

starting to think of their career paths and life beyond 

school. This process is extremely important and I urge 

parents to take the time to talk with their children to 

discuss their future goals and to clarify what subjects 

and patterns of subjects will support them with their 

future goals and plans.  

Senior Secondary Subject counselling will be taking 

place in the Administration Building (Staffroom) next 

Wednesday 15 th August. Appointment times are from 

3:00pm ð 8:00pm and need to be made as soon as 

possible to ensure you get the timeslot you want. 

Please return appointment request forms ASAP. If you 

are unable to attend this evening, alternative 

arrangements can be made, please contact either 

Kerry Williams, Carena Brookes or Rosemary Goode at 

the high school to arrange this.  

It is important that parents of students entering Years 

11 and 12 next year, take the time to organise 

appointment times to ensure that appropriate 

subjects are selected that will best support student 

success and access to potential career paths.  

Once again our handbook has been provided online 

and can be found linked to the BHS website. If you do 

not have access to the internet we can provide a 



digital copy; your child will be required to bring in 

their USB and we can transfer the digital file. If you 

have no access to a computer we can print a hard 

copy of the handbook by request.  

All Year 10 and 11 students will be required to attend 

school  on the subject counselling day. Year 9 

students moving into Year 10 will be supported by 

the subject counselling team to select subjects 

during Pastoral Care on Wednesday 15 th August. 

They will then bring home the selection sheet for you 

to sign.  

We look forward to seeing parents with their child 

during this important subject selection process.  

Choosing a Career Path  

If you donõt know what you want to do, choosing a 

career path can be a big deal. Learn about what a 

career pathway consists of, some of the worries we 

have thinking about a career path, great ways to 

figure it all out, and what to do if youõre still unsure. 

This can help if:  

¶ youõre trying to decide what to do for a 

career  

¶ you want help in finding a career path  

¶ youõre worried that youõll make the wrong 

career choice.  

So, how to figure it all out?  

ôWhat do you want to do with your life?õ is one of 

those, big, daunting questions that people throw at 

you now and again. Careers play a big role in our 

lives, and the idea of choosing one can be 

daunting.  

Start by asking yourself a few questions:  

¶ What do I enjoy? Think about what you really 

love doing. Make a list of all the things you 

enjoy, and try to match them up with possible 

career choices. Think outside the box. There 

are millions of jobs you probably donõt even 

know exist, such as food scientist specialising in 

ice -cream flavouring. No joke, thatõs a real 

job!  

¶ What am I good at? Are you a great 

communicator, good with your hands, a whiz 

at solving problems, or a creative person? 

Identifying your skills and personal qualities will 

go a long way in helping you to identify a 

possible career pathway.  

¶ What lifestyle appeals to me? Would you 

prefer an indoor or outdoor working 

environment? Travelling around or staying 

put? Itõs handy to think about how working will 

fit into your lifestyle and be an enjoyable part 

of your life.  

¶ Do I need to study? Figure out what you need 

to study to achieve your goals, then go for it. 

TAFE? Uni? Design school? The options are 

endless.  

Here are some things you can do if you canõt answer 

these questions easily:  

¶ Chat to someone: A lot of the time, weõre our 

own worst critic. Get a second opinion from 

a trusted friend or family member, and find 

out what they think youõre awesome at. For 

professional guidance, take all your questions 

to a careers adviser at school or uni.  

¶ Map it out: Go to town on a mind map, 

jotting down all the types of jobs you might 

be interested in, even if they seem a bit 

unrealistic. Then put it out of sight for a week. 

When you take another peek at it, are there 

any that stick out?  

¶ Do some work experience: Volunteer or 

intern with companies or organisations you 

like the look of. Itõs one of the best ways to 

get a taste of what to expect in an industry. If 

you find that itõs not for you, you can simply 

cross it off the list. Done.  

¶ Imagine youõre offered every job in the 

whole world. Which job would you pick? Start 

from there and work backwards to 

something you feel you can achieve.  

Still having a hard time?  

It probably isnõt going to happen that youõll fall into 

a job that you love straight away. It takes time, 

persistence and hard work. In the meantime, any 

experience is good experience. If you have 

absolutely no idea where to start, just choose 

anything ð that way, you'll at least start acquiring 

skills that are valuable in any  workplace and 

learning about the kinds of things you do and donõt 

like in a job, and about what itõs like to be 

employed. The good thing is, in this day and age, 

itõs not a big deal to shift careers. You can always 

change to something else down the track.  

© ReachOut Australia 2017  

Japanese Cultural Visit  

We have been delighted by the arrival of our 

Japanese visitors. They will spend two weeks with us 

experiencing life in an Australian high school and 

within an Australian family. The formal welcome 

assembly ran smoothly with their buddies 

welcoming the Japanese students to our school. 

The students then raised the Japanese flag which 

will fly during the students stay at our school. Thank 

you to the families who are hosting the students 

and the community for the support shown to the 

students and this program. A huge thank you to 

Cherie Cmrlec, Lucy Thiel, Carena Brookes and 

Karyn Von -Zieden who have worked hard to make 

this yearõs program a success. 

NAPLAN Online Readiness Trial ð Getting ready for 

2019 

The Australian Government is committed to 

delivering NAPLAN online from 2018, with all schools 

across the nation transitioning over a 2 to 3 year 

period.  

This change will provide each child with a more 



personalised learning experience and a better 

assessment. It also means that the results will be 

returned to you and your childõs teachers within a 

few weeks, rather than several months.  

Our school will be participating in a trial of the 

new online system in Week 6, Term 3 on Thursday 

30 August 2018. This trial is not a ôtestõ of content; 

it is a test of how the new online system will work 

in a real -life classroom environment. You may 

hear this trial referred to as the NAPLAN Online 

Schoolsõ Readiness Trial (SRT). 

As part of the trial, students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 

will undertake 2 online readiness tests.  Each test 

will take approximately 45 minutes to complete.  

It is important that we participate in this trial 

before the system is officially in use in 2019 to 

enable familiarisation with the system in a 

classroom setting. Participation will allow us to 

confirm that every school is ready and that our 

teachers are confident that their students will be 

able to participate fully.  

This trial will help our site to be well prepared to 

complete NAPLAN online in 2019 and provide 

feedback into final changes at a statewide level. 

All Year 8s will be involved in the SRT.  

Students will need to bring their own 

headphones/ earbuds to enable them to hear the 

content of the test.  

If you do not wish your child to participate please 

contact Kerry Williams at the high school. Please 

see the Naplan Online Privacy Collection Notice 

at the end of the newsletter.  

Kerry Williams  

STUDENTS EXPLORE STEM CAREERS  

From the 16 -20th  of July Steven Wade  participated 

in the National Youth Science Forum (NYSF) STEM 

Explorer program.  

More than 100 students were invited to 

participate in the program which included a 

week -long camp, based at Mylor, focused on 

exploring careers in science, technology, 

engineering and mathematics (STEM).  

While on the camp students visited a range of 

South Australian educational institutions and 

organisations such as the new Natural Resource 

Management Water Testing, Cleland Wildlife 

Park, Flinders University and the University of South 

Australia.  

Students got to try their hands at water quality 

testing and building their own interactive games, 

discovered how Olympic torches work and 

presented a group project to South Australian 

Education Minister John Gardner.  

Students met and engaged with leading 

scientists, technologists and engineers and learnt 

about their research. They also discovered a 

whole range of new career opportunities.    

Everyone agreed that the camp was a great 

experience and they would recommend students 

follow the NYSF so they can participate in future 

camps and other great science opportunities.  

The Program is a collaborative initiative between 

the  South Australian Department of 

Education  and the NYSF.  

Visit here for more information:  

https://www.facebook.com/NYSFoz/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTRALIAN HISTORY COMPETITION 

Early in Term 2 a group of Year 10 students and 

one Year 9 student bravely took on the challenge 

of the Australian History competition. This 

competition tests knowledge and skills across the 

Year 9 and 10 History courses. Balaklava High 

School was represented with pride and 

enthusiasm by our courageous volunteers.  

The results are in and show tremendous success 

despite the fact that none of these students had 

completed the History course at the time of the 

competition. WOW!  

Participation Award:  

¶ Emma Davies  

¶ Erica Menzies  

¶ Kiara Standley  

¶ Logan Thompson  

¶ Madison Gorman  

Merit Award:  

¶ Abbey Bubner  

¶ Alex Bousfield  

¶ Olivia Ojimba  

¶ Riley Hayes-Revitt  

Credit Award:  

¶ Ailisha Saunders  

Distinction Award:  

¶ Rhiana Feltham  

A very special mention also goes to our Year 9 

participant Riley Hayes -Revitt who achieved a 

Merit award despite not having taken any Year 9 

or 10 History lessons at the time of the 

competition!  

Congratulations to all students involved.  

Mr Mussared  

https://www.facebook.com/NYSFoz/


 

HUB NEWS 
ENHANCED LEARNING HUB REPORT 

 

Creative Construction Class  

With the start of the new semester, the Enhanced Learning Hub has also started some new programs; one of 

these is our ôCreative Constructionó class! This group of students are keeping very busy working on the Croquet 

Club across the road from school. They have big plans to clean up, create and renovate to give this site a 

fantastic new look! So far, students have cleared a lot of overgrown weeds and plants out to make room for a 

community garden/veggie patch. Under Jamieõs guidance, Tyler and Ryan used the angle grinder to pull down 

an old shelter so that we can recycle the materials in some projects we have planned. We are really excited to 

work in partnership with the Wakefield Plains Council so that òClimbing Treeó, a nature-play and sustainability 

consultancy business, can come on board to develop and install a musical nature playground. Stay tuned for 

more information about our pop -up stall/open day weõre working towards next term.                                                                                                              

Tahlia Crickmar  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tyson, Alin, Jamie, 

Emily, Marshall, Tyler, 

Ryan,  Amber & 

Zoeanne  

Tyson Donley & Emily Gaze pull-

ing out the weeds.  

Ryan pulling out some dead roots  

Jamie overseeing Tyler & Ryanõs angle 

grinding work  

Drew Fry & Emily Jones clearing 

the garden beds  

Ryan, Jamie, Tyler & Marshall hanging 

the new sign; artwork by Claudia Groth  


